
Minutes of Central Waste Management Facility Community 
Liaison Committee meeting December 2017 

 
 
Attended by: 

 
Chairperson    Michael Hehir chaired the meeting 

 
Committee Members  Perry Long, Local Resident 

Sheila Mc Tigue, Mike Mc Tigue Community Centre  
Tom Long, Local Resident 
Alan Foudy, Cloonanaha NS 

     
 

Council Officials  John Leahy  
Clare McGrath 

 
Apologies   John Longe, Local Resident 
 

 
 

MAIN POINTS 
 
 

Minutes of meeting held on 5th April 2017 were proposed by Alan Foudy 
seconded by Sheila McTigue 
  
 

 
1. Matters Arising from Minutes 

 
John Leahy informed the meeting that the design for the capping of Phase 3 had been 
submitted to the EPA for approval. Further engagement with the EPA will be required. 
 
Clare McGrath informed the meeting that the Tranche 6, community fund for groups, had 
been approved by Clare Co Co. Four Local Groups had funding approved. Clare Co Co also 
approved the balance of funds to be distributed to local residents, as a small grant scheme for 
environmental projects.  Local residents have been informed and expressions of interest have 
been requested. 
Perry Long suggested that the closing date for applications for this grant scheme was very 
early, as some residents had landscaping projects planned, and the closing date of Mid April 
was out of season for this type of work.  
Clare will write to residents, informing them of an extension to the work completion deadline. 
 
 

2.    Odour Management 
There were no issues reported.   
 



 
3.    Correspondence 

The list of correspondence between CCC & the EPA was circulated.  
The summary of the leachate removed was circulated. 
 
 

4. Any other business 
John Leahy informed the meeting of a recent EPA Audit at the CWMF. This audit was 
compliant. 
A Hazardous Waste collection day was held at the facility. This was well attended with many 
people attending. 
 

5.    Date of next meeting 
Mid April 2018. 
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